

Holywell Primary School

Tolpits Lane, Watford, Herts, WD18 6LL Tel: 01923 225188 email: <u>admin@holywell.herts.sch.uk</u> Headteacher: Mr Coert van Straaten MA. Ed, Dip Edu, NPQH

we are a learning community with the spirit to succeed

7 September 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

SWIMMING LESSONS - Year 4 Cedar - Friday 10 September - Friday 22 October 2021

I am happy to confirm that we have arranged swimming lessons for the children in Year 4.

The lessons will take place at Watford Central Leisure Centre on Friday afternoons and the children will be travelling to the venue by minibus. They will be swimming from Friday 10 September to Friday 22 October 2021.

Please ensure that your child brings the following each week for the lessons:

- Girls a one piece school type swimming costume and towel
- Boys fitted trunks or swimming shorts (baggy shorts are not allowed for health and safety reasons) and towel
- All children must wear swimming caps. Swimming caps are available at a cost of £1.00.

The school will be part funding the cost of the lessons. We are asking parents/carers to make a voluntary contribution of £17.50 towards the cost of the sessions, if insufficient funds are provided by parents/carers it will be impossible for the school to meet the costs and the activity may have to be cancelled. For those families whose financial circumstances would make such a one off contribution difficult please contact the school office.

Could payment please be made using the School Money On-line Payments System by Friday 10 September 2021. If you have any queries, please talk to the School Office and they will be able to provide you with a parent password.

If there are any further questions about swimming please talk to your Class Teacher, before the day of the trip.

Yours faithfully

Mr C van Straaten Headteacher













